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As we enter a new fiscal year, it is fitting to celebrate the budget
wins I advocated for on behalf of Council District Four from our
City Council and State Representatives.

Thanks to your participation in this year's City budget process, I
was able to secure budget funding for park improvements, street
safety enhancements, arts and culture, and much more to ensure
District Four receives equitable resources.

After many years of advocacy, the Oak Park Library has finally
received full funding for the construction of a brand new library.
From the Land Use Feasibility Study to tirelessly advocating for
inclusion in last year's State and City budget, we are excited to see
a significant win that will continue to serve our Oak Park, Webster,
and Chollas Creek residents.
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After two years of delay, the Surveillance Ordinance was passed by City
Council, with an exemption for San Diego police officers who serve on federal
task forces. As a champion for this ordinance, Council President pro Tem
issued the following statement: "As elected officials, we must prioritize a
balance of both public safety and civil liberties for the people we serve. The
passed exemptions continue to cause concern, given the history of
surveillance against our most vulnerable communities. However, the
community wants to feel safe, and these oversight mechanisms over the city's
surveillance technologies bring us closer to transparency while improving
safety for our residents.”

I have advocated for this Disparities Study to assess whether minority-owned
businesses face any barriers as part of the City of San Diego’s contracting
processes since the first day I took office. When the data was released for
review, it highlighted apparent disparities and inequities within the current
system. This month, City Council approved the recommendations to
implement and address those equity gaps. Though this is a win in our fight to
achieve equity, we still have work to do in our fight for economic justice. 

This month, City Council voted to settle ongoing litigation in the dispute of
the 101 Ash Street and Civic Center Plaza properties. With her opposing
vote, Council President pro Tem released the following statement: "I am
disappointed in the decision Council made to settle this case. I remain
concerned about the Capital Improvement Project funds, being
responsible for indemnifying Cisterra, and ultimately, not having a
robust plan for this real estate. We owe our City residents a thorough
and transparent process with a holistic resolution. But, we can only
hope for a better outcome as we plan the future endeavors of these
acquired buildings.”

Due to scheduled legislative
recess, there are no City Council
or Committee meetings from
August 3rd through September
7th. This is a time for our office to
focus on a plan for the services
we provide to you, including a
strategic communications plan,
upcoming policy advocacy, and
addressing constituent issues.
Don't hesitate to get in touch with
our staff with your concerns by
visiting our web page at:

 sandiego.gov/citycouncil/cd4/staff.

On July 20, the PS&LN Committee
held a special meeting to discuss
and explore solutions around
homelessness in our City. It is our
duty to respond to this growing
issue of our most vulnerable
populations, including  unhoused
residents. I look forward to diving
further into how this issue
impacts District Four to ensure
we address any inequities in the
services provided by the city.

https://voiceofsandiego.org/2022/06/21/san-diego-exempts-cops-on-federal-task-forces-from-surveillance-ordinance/


RSVP

As a critical component to my commitment to
clean, safe, and healthy neighborhoods, my

office is partnering with local waste
management companies for a

#DumpsterDays event.



 On Saturday, August 6th from 9am - 11am,
join us for a community clean-up at Chollas

Lake Park - Gloria's Mesa (6350 College Grove
Drive) to properly dispose of unwanted items.



It takes a collaborative effort to make our
neighborhoods cleaner and healthier. We

look forward to continuing the promotion to
beautify our communities.

#DUMPSTERDAYS
COMMUNITY CLEANUP

http://bit.ly/49volunteer




COMMUNITY HIGHLIGHTS

For over 20 years, the Fourth Council
District has carried the tradition of
inducting outstanding high school

seniors into the Walls of Excellence. On
July 16th, I was proud to continue this
legacy and celebrate the Class of 2022

inductees at the 22nd Walls of
Excellence ceremony. Congratulations

to all the seniors who received this
distinguished honor!

On July 10th, I joined the Blue
Heart Foundation in a march to
bring awareness to the issues
affecting the young Black
community. The Blue Heart
Foundation's mission continues to
build our youth community by
instilling positive values and self-
esteem. Congratulations to these
young men for planning and
executing a successful and
positive event! 

July was filled with many birthday
celebrations, and on July 23rd, we
celebrated the 77th birthday of Ms.
Rosemary Pope, the Executive
Director of the George Stevens
Fourth Council District Senior
Resource Center. Ms. Pope is an
advocate for senior health and
services, and we cherish her for all
the work she contributes to
ensuring our seniors are
highlighted in the community.
Happy Birthday Ms. Pope!



MEET THE STAFF 

Read our 
News Page The Peace

Movement
D4 Green

Team
All things
District 4 Get It Done App

sandiego.gov/get-it-done
or download your mobile app today!
“Get It Done San Diego”

Flag reports no action after 45 days 
by emailing office staff report number

Report non-emergency problems,
schedule appointments & obtain
information

OFFICE HOURS

Follow Us On Social Media - @CD4Monica
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COMMITTEE ASSIGNMENTS

COUNCIL COMMITTEE ASSIGNMENTS

Chair, Committee on Public Safety and Livable

Neighborhoods

Member, Economic Development and

Intergovernmental Relations Committee

Member, Committee on Budget and

Government Efficiency

Member, Committee on Active Transportation

& Infrastructure

OUTSIDE ORGANIZATIONS APPOINTMENTS

Co-Chair, City-County Reinvestment Task Force

Board Representative, San Diego MTS - Board

of Directors 

Alternate Representative, San Diego MTS -

Executive Committee

Chair, San Diego MTS - Public Security

Committee

First Representative and Alternate Chair,
San Diego Consortium Policy Board 

Henry Foster | Chief of Staff | HLFoster@sandiego.gov

Max Ellorin | Deputy Chief of Staff |MEllorin@sandiego.gov 
Paradise Hills

Stephanie Sanchez | Office Manager & Scheduler | SMSanchez@sandiego.gov

Bruce Williams |District Ombudsman & Policy Advisor | BEwilliams@sandiego.gov
Broadway Heights, Greater Skyline Hills, Jamacha, Lomita Village, Oak Park, Rolando Park,
Redwood Village

Eric Henson | Policy Advisor | HensonE@sandiego.gov
Bay Terraces

Karen Montufar-Federico | Council Representative | KMontufarFed@sandiego.gov
Alta Vista, Encanto, Chollas View, Lincoln Park, Valencia Park/O’Farrell, Mountain View

Tiffany Harrison | PS&LN Committee Consultant | THarrison@sandiego.gov
Emerald Hills

92102 | 92105| 92113 | 92114 | 92115 | 92139

DISTRICT 4

SCHEDULE APPOINTMENT AT
SMSANCHEZ@SANDIEGO.GOV

30 MIN VIDEO/TELECONFERENCE 

CONFIRM APPOINTMENT 

PREPARE

FRIDAYS 1:30 PM - 4:30 PM 

Open your Camera app
and point it steadily for

2-3 seconds towards the
QR Code you want to

scan or email
CD4news@sandiego.gov

Ariel Gibbs | Communications Manager | ALGibbs@sandiego.gov
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